
Submitter: Julie Jeffrey 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Rules 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB210 

I oppose this bill as I feel it would disenfranchise Oregon voters. Many people would 

not be able to vote if they have to vote in person. It would take a lot more effort for 

elderly or disabled residents to vote in person and they may or may not be on top of 

making sure they have a mail-in ballot as the exception. Also our mail-in ballot 

method has been working great in Oregon. I don’t see the need to change it, or how 

this would improve the system. I imagine this bill also wants us to use computer-

based voting machines which I don’t trust at all these days. Sounds like another way 

for some corporation to make money using their machines. We need to stay with our 

tried & true mail-in voting system!  


